Minutes of October 16, 2008 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario, Brian Watson  
Next Meeting: To Be Determined 

Wind Turbine: An ad hoc group of Terry Dansdill, Brian Watson and Dorothy Allen put together a “decisionmaker” matrix rating the town’s four potential wind sites against several criteria, using the conclusions of the RERL study. The committee then voted unanimously in favor of recommending the town act to obtain a (free) feasibility study for the Forest Avenue site. The next step will be to brief Andrew Maylor who is willing to then discuss the town’s interest with the property owner. Following a favorable outcome of that meeting, the committee will schedule a briefing for the Board of Selectmen. 


Terry to send the revised matrix around shortly; 
Brian will schedule briefing with Andrew.

ESCO RFQ: The worsening fiscal climate makes the ESCO approach an even better deal for our town. We reviewed the draft RFQ Tara Gallagher put together based on the Newton RFQ. We agreed to: use the library for the investment grade audit which is part of the application process; add a CORI requirement; include the lights at both the Philips Park and MS ballfields as well as the snack house at the MS ballfield in addition to the other town/school buildings; and to allow interested applicants to contact the DPW contact for more information including account numbers and utility audit information. 

Terry and Vicky will work on the appendix covering energy usage for buildings that will be covered by the RFQ. 

Vicky will work on getting square footage and year built information (though we agreed if we can’t readily find the year that an approximate year or a blank would be fine.)

Tara will make changes discussed. 

Vicky will review and brief Gino. 

All: please review and comment.

Intern: Tara will pursue getting our committee a free Suffolk University student intern for the spring semester to compile our energy data and draft a climate plan for our town.

Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
